
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Key Dates and Term 4 Arrangements 
For information regarding key dates and term 4 arrangements regarding Head Start and all       
college exams please read the following article on the College website:                                        
http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25311 
 
 
Laptop Information Evening 
The student Notebook information sessions will be held this week. 
Tuesday 13th October. 5:00pm 
Wednesday 14th October 5:00pm 
These sessions will be held in the College Lecture Theatre, please enter via Brockley street. 
 
 
HPE Week 
Today is the first day of National Health and Physical Education Week. The event is aims to 
raise awareness of the value of HPE in the Australian Curriculum. This is the third consecutive 
year that ACHPER have run the event. 
 
 
Year 12 Valedictory 
The College year 12 Valedictory is on  Wednesday October 21st, tickets will be on sale  until 
Tuesday October 13th, excess tickets will be opened to the general public from Wednesday   
October 14. 
More Information is available on the College website: http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25258 
 
 
 
Study Tips 
As the year is drawing to a close, the year 12 students at the College, this means that the end of 
year exams are just around the corner. The College has provided students with some study tips, 
these can be found on the College website: http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25307 
 
 
Term 4 
The Head Start will be from Monday 23 November and will finish with the Presentation Day 
Assembly on Friday 4 December. All students will be expected to attend for the full nine days 
(Friday 27 November is the Wodonga Cup Public Holiday) as they will commence their 2016 
studies during this time. Students may be requested to attend placement interviews on Monday 7 
or Tuesday 8 December. The last Parent Teacher Interviews for the year will also be held on 
Monday 7 December and will finish for staff at 8.00pm. 
 
Last week our year 12 students completing trial exams as preparation for the final written exams 
which begin on Wednesday 28 October. Students in years 10 and 11 will be continuing to   
complete assessment tasks so they can complete their year successfully. A great deal is             
happening as you can see from the information in this newsletter. 
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CALENDAR 

Friday 16th October                   

Kaleidoscope opening night 

Tuesday 20th October               

Whole School Assembly 

Wednesday 21st October       

Year 12 Valedictory 

November 12 to November 19  

Year 10/11 Exams 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 

Term 1  
29th January - 27 th March 
 

Term 2 
13th April—26th June 
 

Term 3 
13th July—18th September 
 

Term 4    
5th October - 18th December 

http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25311
http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25258
http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25307
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On Thursday the 8th of October 22 students represented the College at the Hume Athletics carnival. The students had some great        
preparation with a training session and 6 months to prepare for their event. WSSC were represented in 38 events including hurdles, 

triple jump, long jump, high jump, discus, shot-put, 100m, 200m, 400m, 800m, 1500m and relay’s. With students competing in 38 
events, 24 of those received a place in the top 3. The students were a pleasure to take, assisting Mr.Bowey and Keely with running the 

triple jump, encouraging each other and showing great sportsmanship. The following students received placings: 

 Josh Jordan-2nd in Hurdles 

 Josh Scammell-3rd in Hurdles, 3rd Triple jump 

 Emily Woolford-2nd in 800m, 2nd in long jump and 1st in 400m 

 Lionel Masudi-1st in 100m and unfortunately a slip in the 200m but still got 2nd  

 Dylan Furst-1st in Long Jump 

 Caitlyn Regan-2nd in 1500m, 2nd in 400m, 2nd in 800m 

 Lauren Ellis-2nd in High Jump 

 Tyler Scott-2nd in Long Jump 

 Grace Morris-3rd in Discus and 3rd in High Jump 

 Onto Le Brenton-2nd in 1500m 

 Brody Pattison-2nd in 1500m 

 James Zuber-3rd in 400m 

 Jane Cook-2nd in Shot-put and 2nd in Discus 

 Joel Beer-1st in 400m 

The relay teams also got a 3rd, 3rd and 2nd. Well done to the students in the way they participated, assisted and represented the school. 
Good luck to Lionel, Dylan, Caitlyn, Onto, Brody, Emily and Joel who are participating in the state competition on the 20th of October

                   
                           Keely Mclaren                    
                 Sports Trainee 

HUME ATHLETICS 


